
It appeared to be about 30' 
wide with a disc-shape 
apparent, when the lights 
dinuned. As the car closed 
in, the object shot off 
down the straight at high 
speed and then appeared to 
hov.er at the end of it, as 
if waiting for the car. It 
then zig-zagged across the 
road, eventually moving 
across the Clarence River 
and hovering above trees in 
the sugar cane fields on 
Harwood Island. The object 
went down twice, dimming and 
revealing a definite disc 
shape. Then the object moved 
to the left 11 fading" or 
"landing" behind the sugar 
cane storage sheds. No 
landing "nests" were found in 

this area, however the farmers reported disturbances amongst the dogs and animals. 
Fishermen at Yamba reported seeing a fast moving light travel from the ocean 
horizon to Yamba at about the beginning of the main observation. 

David Buching, Research Director and later a team from UFOIC, carried out an 
investigation into a bizarre UFO encounter near Gosford. 

On the night of June 8th, 1975 3 boys and a girl were at Norah Head, camping 
near a gully after a spear fishing trip. The boys went to the gully for wood 
to make a windbreak for the camp. 2 of them,JN and JS went down into the gully 
and passed up the wood to DS. After preparing a fire and a windbreak, the 3 
boys heard strange noises like continuous "jet noises". ·The time was about 
12. 30 a.m. After the boys began to shine torches around the area, DS noticed 
"a small illuminous object" between 2 and 3 feet in diameter emerge from the 
bushes at the side of a small track leading into the gully. The other 2 boys 
confirmed this observation but the girl could not see it, nor did she see any 
of the bizarre events that were to follow! Eventually 2 smaller objects, 
oval in shape, with weird "propeller" or "worm-like" shapes inside them emerged 
from the larger object and approached the group. Within a few moments, further 
objects had emerged and soon a large number of these smaller objects were 
"attacking" the group. These objects avoided (with some apparent 'intelligence') 
attempts to deflect them or spear them. 

The boys' fears eventually overwhelmed them and the group fled from the area. 
They went to the local police and received little attention . Eventually DS 
rang UFOIC at 2.00 a.m. that morning, expressing tangible fear. Later that 
day, while carrying out investigations at the site, the fear the boys associated 
with the area, was still noticeable. 

FIELD INVESTIGATIONS 

The Centre is planning extensive 
field investigations into the 
Blue Mountains area, and would 
like to have members with bush 
walking experience (and the 
necessary equipment) participat­
ing in them. Please contact 
David Buching, Research Director 
on 419 4185 in the evenings, or 
approach him at meetings. 

GENERAL 

UFOIC has opened an equipment fund for the purchase of much needed investigation 
apparatus. Any donations would be greatfully accepted. Help is also needed in 
transcribing tapes of investigations. Any member who has dictaphone/shorthand or 
typing experience and feels they could help, please contact David Buching. 
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